
Conway Road to Close at Maryville University Entrance. 
PLEASE READ ALL INFORMATION BELOW. 

 
Beginning Monday, May 2 and continuing through Aug. 8, the St. Louis County Department of 
Transportation will close Conway Road to all traffic just east of the entrance to Maryville University.  
 
Motorists are urged to plan ahead and allow extra time as they navigate around the closure.  
  
For clinic families we recommend that they use the 40/64 campus entrance to avoid delays. 
                                                                   

See map below 
 

Town & Country Police have noted that the county will not be posting any type of route detours during the closure.

 

 

STARTING MAY 11TH CAMPUS CONSTRUCTION TRAFFIC DETOUR:  

  

We are excited about the completion of the new residence hall.  The final project includes improvements to the 

intersection of Athletic Field Drive and Maryville University Drive in front of Gander Hall.  These improvements 

are necessary to enhance the new res-hall safe pedestrian crossing and improve overall traffic 

control.  Construction will begin on this intersection on Wednesday, May 11th, and will continue for a duration of 

6-8 weeks.  During the intersection construction we will need to alter traffic patterns away from the “Work 

Zone”. 

  

The information below will illustrate the changes that will be necessary beginning Wednesday, May 11th.  A 

temporary “One-Way” rock road will be constructed to allow traffic entering from Conway Road to flow 

through.  Traffic will not be allowed to exit campus by way of Conway Road; instead, ALL traffic will need to exit 

the campus via the southern campus drive near Potter Hall. 

  

North Entrance Via Conway Road 

Maryville University Drive will be one-way access from Conway Road to the main campus.  Vehicle traffic will stay 

right and turn west off the paved road onto a temporary by-pass road constructed of rock.  One-way traffic will 

continue west in front of Gander Hall on Maryville University Drive.  Continue on Maryville University Drive it will 

turn into Athletic Field Drive heading north to Walker Hall parking Lot #12 toward the south entrance. 

 

There is parking spaces marked for clinic clients only. Please call 314.529.9200 if you have any questions. 

 

Thank You, 

 

 The Staff of Walker Scottish Rite Clinic at Maryville University.   

 


